A bit more detail on the cancellation. I was up at 4am and after putting signs up at the Blyth turn drove the course. Spray from vehicles was very apparent, particularly when one was overtaking another.

The rain was persistent and the forecast was for it to continue past 10am.

I did not have the option of delaying the start as we would not have had the last rider off the course by 10am which was my cut off point due to traffic counts. This was the original reason for the change to an early start.

I know , as a rider myself, that some of you will be frustrated not to race but as an organiser my responsibility is the safety of all riders. I can only apologise to those who had set off before my decision at 4-45am.

[bookmark: _GoBack]On my return to pick up the signs the slightly uphill slip road at Blyth had two streams of running water down it, which alone would have caused me to think very hard about whether the event should have gone ahead.

Once again apologies

Paul Heggie


